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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 This report considers a requirement for alterations to waiting restrictions around Harris 
Academy on Perth Road due to the closure of Menzieshill High School causing increased 
vehicular traffic in the area. 

2 RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 It is recommended that the Committee approve the preparation of a Traffic Regulation 
Variation Order to affect the changes to the waiting restrictions in the relevant Traffic 
Regulation Order for Dundee. 

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

3.1 The costs of preparing the Order will be met from 2016-17 Capital Budget for Children & 
Family Services – Harris Academy Refurbishment. 

4 BACKGROUND 

4.1 The main plans with the proposals can be accessed on-line at the web link:  
http://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/citydevelopment/trafficorders.  A paper copy can also be made 
available on request from the Head of Roads and Transportation. 

a The Dundee City Council (Taxi Rank Clearways) Order 2007 

 Perth Road - West End Ward. 

b The Dundee City Council (Bus Stops) (Clearways) Order 1999 

 Perth Road - West End Ward. 

4.2 As a result of the closure of Menzieshill High School, additional pupils will now be attending 
Harris Academy causing increased vehicular traffic in the area.  Additional public 
transportation will also be required, indicating an increased requirement for bus and taxi 
space. 

5 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

5.1 This Report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, 
Strategic Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk 
Management.  There are no major issues. 

6 CONSULTATIONS 

6.1 The Chief Executive, the Executive Director of Corporate Services, Head of Democratic and 
Legal Services and Police Scotland have been consulted and are in agreement with the 
contents of this report. 

http://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/citydevelopment/trafficorders
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7 BACKGROUND PAPERS 

7.1 None. 
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